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Revised implementation plans for Coordination of Generation and
Transmission Investment (COGATI)

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) has revised the implementation date
of the COGATI access reform and agreed that further consultation and modelling is
necessary.

On 21 November 2019 we wrote an article about the concerns raised by stakeholders in respect of the COGATI access
reform model which aims to ensure that new generation and storage are connecting to the power system in the right place
and at the right time to meet future needs. In response to the concerns raised by stakeholders, AEMC released an update
paper on 19 December 2019 (Update Paper) providing further information and context ahead of its final report which is
due for publication in March 2020.

The AEMC has committed to:

e revising the proposed date for implementation of the access model;
e conducting further consultation with stakeholders; and
¢ undertaking quantitative analysis of the impacts of the proposed reforms on the NEM.

Implementation timeframe

The majority of stakeholders raised concerns that the proposed 2022 implementation timeframe for the access model is too
ambitious. AEMC has since agreed that instead of fixing an implementation date, it will introduce an implementation
timeframe of four years from the date that the rule changes take effect. AEMC is now also considering a staged
implementation approach whereby the reforms may be phased by stage or by region. AEMC considers that the four year
implementation timeframe, (which is greater than the three year term of many commonly traded contracts), will provide
sufficient time for long term contracts to be renegotiated. It is also anticipated that the four year timeframe will allow for
better coordinated with other reforms that are currently on foot including the Energy Security Board’s Post-2025 Market
Design project.

Consultation

Many stakeholders raised concerns that AEMC has not presented sufficient evidence to justify such a material overhaul to
the NEM and consider that the cost of the reforms may outweigh the benefits. AEMC has agreed to continue consulting
with stakeholders in the lead up to publishing its final report. One particular area for further consultation is the
introduction of financial transmission rights (FTRs). A feasibility study will be conducted to provide further insights into
the likely timeframes of the FTRs and progressing a concept design for FTRs that hedge losses so that any risks and
benefits are better understood by stakeholders.

Quantitative modelling

AEMC has committed to carrying out modelling of the costs and benefits of the proposed reforms prior to March 2020 by
undertaking quantitative impact analysis to provide more information on the impacts of introducing the access model to
the NEM which will include looking at factors such as:

e wholesale market dispatch;
e generation and transmission investment; and
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e changes to cost of capital.

We will provide further updates as new information is released. In the meantime, if you would like to know more about the
proposed changes and how they may impact your project or its financing, please contact one of our team.

Key Takeaways

e AEMC'’s Update Report revises the proposed date for implementation of the access model.
e AEMC has agreed to conduct further modelling and testing on certain aspects of the proposed access model.
e AEMC will provide its final report to the COAG Energy Council in March 2020.
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